JOHN R. CARTER

31st District, Texas

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

RANKING MEMBER
SUBCOMMITTEE ON MILITARY CONSTRUCTION,
VETERANS AFFARS,
AND RELATED AGENCIES
SUBCOMMITTEE ON DEFENSE
CO-CHAIRMAN,
HOUSE ARMY CAUCUS
TEXAS REPRESENTATIVE,
HOUSE REPUBLICAN STEERING COMMITTEE



WASHINGTON OFFICE

2110 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–3864

https://carter.house.gov

DISTRICT OFFICES

1717 N. IH-35, SUITE 303 ROUND ROCK, TX 78664 (512) 246-1600

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515-4331

November 8, 2023,

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas Secretary U.S. Department of Homeland Security Washington, D.C. 20528

Dear Secretary Mayorkas:

I am troubled by a recent DHS Office of Inspector General report^[1] that identified deviations from humanitarian relief fund guidelines by local recipient organizations (LROs), leading to mishandling of \$66 million and \$7.4 million in questionable spending due to missing documentation. This report also cited instances where LROs provided services to ineligible individuals, raising concerns about FEMA's ability to ensure proper fund utilization, indicating the potential for misuse of taxpayer dollars if DHS continues relying on LROs.

In light of this DHS OIG report, the recent announcement regarding the distribution of more than \$12.2 million in Congressionally approved funding in the FEMA Shelters and Services Program (SSP) for communities receiving migrants has raised significant apprehensions among Americans. The involvement of LROs in the illegal migrant process necessitates improved coordination and oversight to ensure better utilization of taxpayer resources.

With these concerns in mind, I respectfully request your prompt response to the following questions:

- 1. What mechanisms are in place to ensure the effective and transparent use of allocated funds by LROs?
- 2. How is the Department of Homeland Security diligently monitoring the impact and outcomes of these grants? What are the metrics for success?
- 3. How are underperforming LROs held accountable?

Americans deserve assurances that their hard-earned tax dollars are used wisely and effectively to address the challenges at our southern border. Your timely response to these inquiries will significantly aid our efforts to provide oversight and make informed decisions to preserve our nation's security.

Thank you for your attention to these critical matters.

Sincerely,

John Carter

Member of Congress

^{[1] [1]} Office of Inspector General, FEMA Should Increase Oversight to Prevent Misuse of Humanitarian Relief Funds, DEP'T. OF HOMELAND SECURITY (Mar. 28, 2023).

Kay Granger

Member of Congress

Ranky X. Wiln

Randy Weber Member of Congress

Jodey Arrington Member of Congress

Keith Self Member of Congress

Jake Ellzey Member of Congress

Andy Biggs Member of Congress

Lance Gooden
Member of Congress

Ken Calvert Member of Congress

Ken Calvert

C. Scott Frankli

Scott Franklin Member of Congress

Guy Reschenthaler Member of Congress

Brian Babin Member of Congress

Pete Sessions Member of Congress

Ronny Jackson Member of Congress

John Moolenaar Member of Congress

Beth Van Duyne Member of Congress